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Board Meeting May 14, 2018


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
MAY 14, 2018
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, May 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs Trustees Jim Buck, Robert Drain, Troy Ganton and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  Commissioner Al Tompkins reported that the county is considering two millages for August Primary, one for Parks and one to hire animal wardens.  Also that the county has $41,000,000 for roads.  Chief Russ Ratkiewicz reported on the activities of the past month.  He also presented a certificate and award to Officer Tony McNeil for his activity above and beyond the call at an accident when off duty.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Stonestreet to approve the following disbursements for  April: General Fund expenditures totaling $48,684.00; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $24,336.42; Street Light Fund expenditures totaling $3.978.33; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $3,121.82;  General Debt Service expenditures totaling  $608,953.34; Sewer Fund expenditures totaling $82,628.40; Water Fund expenditures totaling $4,875.92..  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.  Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Runyon to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $932,301.40. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Runyon to approve the minutes of the Regular Board meeting of April 9, 2018.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Drain to accept the following items under the consent agenda consisting of the Financial Reports for April 2018; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for April 2018; the Public Safety Report for April 2018; Park Committee Minutes for May 7, 2018 and Parade Committee meeting minutes of May 1, 2018.   Approved.
The Financial Reports showed the following balances as of April 30, 2018:

General Fund Cash
33,128.41

General Fund Invested Cash
1,230,710.03

Fire Operations Cash
8,179.57

Fire Operations Invested Cash
120,027.03

Street Light Fund Cash
8,435.42

Street Light Fund Invested Cash
40,018.59

P.I. Fund Cash
.00

P.I. Fund Invested Cash
137,405.73

Building Inspection Fund Cash
7,052.14

Building Inspection Fund Invested Cash
78,118.92

General Debt Service (Voted Bonds)
120,673.17

Capital Projects Fund – Roads
6,729,887.62

Trust and Agency Fund
.00


Historical Fund Cash
20.00













Historical Fund Invested Cash
10,977.00

Sewer Fund Cash
(2,614.76)

Sewer Funds Invested Cash
915,976.08

Water Funds Cash
(22,727.49)

Water Funds Invested Cash
110,208.30

Current Tax Collection Fund
.00

Current Tax Collection Invested Cash
.00

Ganton Memo of Understanding Invested Cash
10,006.94
Total

$9,535,482.70
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  M-Dot project is still being studied and engineered.  More information to come in the next weeks.  Local Road Project should begin again around June 11, preparation work is beginning.  Township Halls are delivered, now need an installer.  Jan Gardner passed her Zoning Administrative Certification and the Township has been reimbursed by MML.  Jackson County Street Naming ordinance has caused the Zoning Administrator additional work with renaming and renumbering roads in the township.
NEW BUSINESS:
Teft Road Non-motorized Trail:  The Supervisor presented three bids for engineering of the Teft Road Non-motorized Trail.  Dave asked that the board approve the bid from OMM.  Troy Ganton made a motion to approve the cost of engineering the Teft Road Non-motorized Trail at a cost of no more than $37,965.00.  The motion was seconded by Gibbs.   Roll Call 7 yes. Approved.
SAT Master Plan:  The SAT Master Plan is currently being worked on by a Planning Commission sub-committee.  They are going to need the assistance of Region 2 Planning Commission. Region 2 have given us an estimate of a cost of $6,500.00.  A motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the expenditure of no more than $6,500 to Region 2 Planning for assistance with the Master Plan.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved. 
Zoning Board of Appeals:  Three members of the Zoning Board of Appeals need to be reappointed as their terms are up.  They are:  Mike Archer – term expires 2/28/21; Earl Miller-term expires 2/28/21 and alternate Bruce Inosencio–term expires 12/31/20.  Motion was made of Ganton and seconded by Buck to reappoint these three men.  Approved.
Post Office repairs:  The sewer line at the Post Office is in need of repair as it has been broken for some time. 
A motion was mad by Ganton and seconded by Gibbs to approve an expenditure of no more than $9,500.00 to repair the failing sewer line.  Roll Call:  7 yes. Approved.

Township Fence Repairs:  Sections of fencing around the sewer lagoon and Gallagher Park were damaged this winter and in need of repair.  There is need of gates at Gallagher for ease of access for maintenance.  The Supervisor asked that an expenditure be approved in the amount of $4,205.00.  Ganton made a motion to approve the repair of fencing at the Sewer Lagoon, Gallagher Park and the installation of gates at Gallagher Park in an amount of no more than $4,205.00.  Gibbs seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.

Right of First Refusal:  The County has given the township the right to refuse two properties that are going up for tax auction.  The Right of First Refusal lets the County know that we are not interested.  Gibbs made the motion to decline to exercise its first right of refusal for the 2018 foreclosed parcels.  Ganton seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.
MAMC Conference:  Clerk Stonestreet asked that the board approve an expenditure of $1,000.00 for her to attend the annual Clerk’s Conference in June of 2018.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck

to approve an expenditure not to exceed $1,000.00 for the MAMC Conference.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.

Election Computers:  Stonestreet also asked that the Board approve an expenditure of no more than $1,200.00 to replace 4 election computers.  The current laptop computers are over 8 years old and beginning to show signs of age.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve an expenditure of no more than $1,200.00 for the purchase of 4 laptop computers for the election department.  Roll Call:  7 yes.

Sewer televising and jetting:  Herlein asked that the board approve entering into a 5 year contract with MK Jetting and Televising for the cleaning of sewer lines in the Township.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the contract as presented to the board.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.
PUBLIC/BOARD COMMENT:   Colleen Gibbs asked that the board consider the idea of having the Township be a one hauler trash community in an effort to preserve the roads.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet

Township Clerk
Approved at the June 11, 2018 regular board meeting
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